
 

Annual Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, March 6, 2019 

Hillsdale Elementary Auditorium 
 

Welcome & Introductions: 
The meeting was brought to order at 6:06 pm by Ann Marie Baird on behalf of Brighton Corporation. 
There were forty-five (45) lots in attendance.  
 
Proof of Notice:  
All in attendance had received their notice by mail, and Ann Marie also provided information 
regarding the monthly newsletter. Those not receiving mail or the newsletter were encouraged to 
provide their information on the sign in sheet. 
 
Previous Meeting Minutes: 
The previous minutes from March 20, 2018 were reviewed and approved with no changes. 
 
Financial Report:  
A copy of the 2018 Year End financial statement and the 2019 budget was provided. Ann Marie 
reviewed each line item and answered questions. The Association ended the year with a net income 
of $75,433.87, mainly due to additional home closings and the pool facility opening later than 
anticipated. The largest expenses were landscaping, pool maintenance, fence staining, electricity and 
management.  
 
Committee Reports:  
Century Farm is getting larger all the time, and will near the point where development and home 
building wrap up sooner than anticipated. Because transitioning is important, Brighton likes to start 
getting residents involved early. Signup sheets were provided for an Advisory Committee, ACC, and 
Event Committee, after a brief discussion of each.  
  
Development Update: 
An updated map was provided for discussion. Century Farm North was noted as a preliminary layout 
and planned to be a 55+ age restricted community separate from Century Farm. The remaining areas 
which will be future development phases were discussed, and noted for having smaller lots.  
 
New Business: 
Concerns about trash, construction debris, concrete washouts and flooding were discussed and Ann 
Marie agreed to reach out to the builder teams about cleanup.   
 
Residents raised concerns about the proposed attendance changes planned for Hillsdale Elementary. 
Information was shared about public meetings for input and a petition started. Ann Marie agreed to 
collect information and share it via the newsletter distribution, as well as share it with Brighton and 
the other builders.  
 
Adjourn: 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.  


